clm ALLGEIER, MARTIN and ASSOCIATES, INC.

Consulting Engineers

March 31, 2020

John Persing, Staff Engineer
City of Lee’s Summit

220 SE Gteen St.

Lee’s Summit, MO 64063

Re: Bid No. 54832272-2C, 2020 Streambank Projects Recommendation of Award (SE 2 Street, SW Third
Street and Cedar Creek)

Dear Mr. Persing:

I have reviewed the bid tab prepared by the City of Lee’s Summit for the six bids received on March 26, 2020
and confirm Tasco, LLC of Kingsville, MO as the apparent low bidder for the project.

Tasco, LLC was the City’s successful contractor on last year’s Streambank Stabilization Project and based on
the information provided by the City of Lee’s Summit, they performed as expected. I checked two references
provided to me by Tasco last year. The first was Phil Becker with the City of Raymore, MO and the second
was Jerty Johnson, PE with Shafer, Kline and Warten. Both gave positive remarks and said they would be
willing to work with them again. Mt. Johnson mentioned Tasco is an Owner/Opetator company so we
should expect to have the owner of the company directly involved with the project’s day to day activities and
he takes pride in his work. e also mentioned they are capable of performing many different types of
infrastructure projects.

I have also compared their unit bid prices to the others received, as well as the engineer’s estimate, and find
them to be reasonable.

It is our recommendation that the City award the contract to Tasco, LLC for the teferenced project in the
amount of $672,387.00.

Sincerely,
ALLGEIER, MARTIN and ASSOCIATES, INC.

e

Kurt Higging, P.E.
Sr. Vice President
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